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FAITH MISSIONARY BAPTIST 

CHURCH  BULLETIN
WELCOME TO FAITH
2243 Burbank Avenue     (Corner of Rose & Burbank)

Nashville, TN 37210

March 20, 2011

      



 Sunday School: 

10:00 a.m.

 Morning Worship Services 
 11:00 a.m.

Evening Worship Services
 6:00 p.m.

                          Church Website:        http//www.faithchurchnashville.com/
Pastor: Elder Barry Armour 615-822-4681– 615-812-6204
  Music Director:   
     Bro. Bert Lanier           
Sunday School Supt.:  Bro. Terry Parker
  Church Clerk:                  Bro. Billy Clemons     
  Deacons:

     Bro. Jimmy Hicks
Bro. Bert Lanier




     Bro.  Don Langford
Bro. James Quinn

God With Us Women’s Fellowship 

March’s Women’s Fellowship has been changed to the 4th Tuesday, March 22, 6:30 p.m.  – Mrs. Sue Woodard, Speaker.  Faith Missionary Baptist Church  God Bless you ALL!  
Cindy Clemons clemons.cindy@gmail.com 
NEW FAITH WEBSITE
Website:  http://www.faithchurchnashville.com/
We have a new website at Faith Church.  Terry and LisaParker have worked very hard  and it is very good.  They have many topics that can be brought up.  They have included a calendar of church events, the church bulletins, Revivals and events of sister churches, Bro. Armour’s sermons, Bible Studies by various preachers, including presently Bro. W.T. Russell and Bro. Darrell Hicks.   They have included photos of past events such as Jimmy Hicks’ ordination, and other church events.  This was a great job and the 

Parkers have done an excellent job.
.        

BOOK OF REVELATION TEXT ON CD’S
The Book of Revelation Study conducted by Elder W.T. Russell, 1979, has been transcribed in written form by Joyce Callis and is being made available to the church on CD.  Terry Parker will be taking requests for the CD’s and are available without cost.  If you would like a copy, let Terry know.   The Book of Revelation, (text and  audio)  The Book of Daniel,  (text), The Man of Sin  (text and audio) and Bro. Darrell Hicks’ sermon on the Determinate Council  (text and audio)has been added to our Faith Website.  You can download it from the new website and print or just listen to and follow along.  The website is: http://www.faithchurchnashville.com/

  Do Re Mi Gospel Music Academy

The Do Re Mi Gospel Music Academy will hold its summer session, a week of instruction and fun, the week before Faith Revival begins.   We have a

number of people from Faith who are already planning to attend.  The church will be paying  the fee for anyone connected to our church who wants toattend.  If you are interested, let one of our members direct you to the people from our church who are attending.  You should probably give your name to Bro. Quinn, who is Treasurer.  There will be more accurate details to come as soon as we have more information.
ORDINATION OF BRO. LUKE SPURGEON
Bro. Luke Spurgeon will be ordained on April 16, beginning at 10:00 a.m. at Fairview Missionary Baptist Church located  at 290 Woodburn-Allen Springs Rd., Woodburn, KY.   The church has voted to send our ordained help.

REMEMBER IN PRAYER
Mrs. Ezma Trapp is making a good adjustment, it seems, at an assisted living facility in Lebanon.  We are glad that she seems happy in her new environment.  Let’s pray that she can make this adjustment without problems.

Bro. Leon White faces surgery for bladder cancer. Remember him when you pray.

Virgil Shoulders’ oldest brother, Robbie Dale, does not have a testimony of salvation.  He is around 80 years of age.  Pray for his salvation and if he has already been saved that he will  be able to give his testimony before he passes on.
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Little Damien Herlein  had an accident this past week and  had several stitches.  We’re sorry to hear about this but you know it’s hard to keep a little fellow down.  I think he also injured his hand.  We hope he will be better by the time you get this bulletin.

Most of our members know Keith Carter.  The parents found out  and give this information that, thru a series of rapid events on Tuesday, March 15  that their daughter, Jennifer,  has AML/M2 leukemia.  She will be at the Sarah Cannon Cancer Center for at least the next 4 weeks.  This type of leukemia usually strikes older adults. BUT because of her age & the fact that she is strong & healthy (other than AML) the doctor is giving us a good prognosis. Thank you for your prayers & well wishes.  Drop her a line as she would love to hear from you.  (Information from mother, Julie Carter)

There was a young girl on the altar at Hendersonville last week.  Remember to include her need of salvation in your prayers.

Hendersonville Missionary Baptist Church needs our prayers.  They have had struggles with the flood last year and has recently lost their pastor.  
MEMBER NOTES
Don  and Jean Langford will have a big celebration next Saturday for their 50th Anniversary.  We hope they enjoy their big day.  The preacher did remind Don that it was the year for the rock!

Message for Dillon:  From Michelle Sharpe:

Sunday morning, momma and I went to hear Dillon preach at Hendersonville.  It was my first time and WOW, what a true blessing the LORD has given the youth of our churches in Dillon.  He preached right to them as one of them.  He explained Heaven and Hell and then did the Days of the Week Song and had everyone come up front on their day.  He explained to those left where they were going if they did not get saved.  What a powerful impact!  One girl, Emily, went up for prayer.  Please pray for her.  Anyone there who was lost had to be affected by the sermon.  I know I was!

The March Business Meeting
Minutes and Treasurers’ reports were read and approved.

The church received a contribution of $5,000 from the estate of Dean McClard, who was a prior member who has passed away.  The church has been exploring the costs of putting bathrooms in the basement and using this contribution as part of the payment for the installation.  We received an estimate and it was voted to proceed with the building of the bathrooms.

Under new business,  it was proposed that we change to a new website which can be managed by one of our members, Terry Parker.  He has set up a new website, subject to the vote of the church.  It is a very good website and offers more possibilities for the church  and can be maintained by our member.  It was voted to discontinue the old website and go with the new website as it stands.  The address of the website is:  http://www.faithchurchnashville.com/

Routine matters will be automatically added to the website, such as sermons by Bro. Armour, the announcements, the bulletins, revivals of sister churches, etc.  Sermons and Bible Studies would need to be run by the Website Committee and then to the church before adding them.

The Do Re Mi Singing School will be in session the week before our revival, tentatively, and the church voted last year to pay for anyone associated with our church who wishes to attend.  
REVIVALS & CHURCH EVENTS OF SISTER CHURCHES
McFerrin Spring Revival  - March 20-22, 7:00 p.m. – Bro. Mark Carver and Bro. David Woodard.

Old  Paths – 402 College Street, Smyrna, TN – Spring Revival – Beginning March 24-27, 2011, 7:00 p.m. Elder Mark Horton to assist Pastor, Elder Jason Wheeley.

Mt. Calvary Missionary Baptist – Spring Revival – Beginning April 14-, 2011, 7:00 p.m. -  Nolensville Rd., Nashville, TN.

Harvest Missionary Baptist Church – Spring Revival – 192 Curtis Crossroads, Hendersonville, TN  April 16-20, 2011 – Elder David Andrews, assisted by Bro. Barry Armour and Bro. Jeremy Sisk.
2011 JUBILEE -Huntington Missionary Baptist Church 11110 Lexington St
Huntingdon TN 38344
April 29 & 30, 2011
Featuring: The Union Trio, The Spear Trio, The Wilburns, The Victory Quartet, The Huntingdon Choir and more!   Speakers - Bro, Lynn Stapleton, Pastor and Bro. Randy Thompson
For more information - call 731-986-4192 or email or check out their website
BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES OF MEMBERS AND FAMILY MEMBERS  (Mar. 20 through  Mar.27)
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Sheila Slate – March 20 - Birthday

Shannon Clemons – March 21 – Birthday

Jean Langford – March 22 –Birthday

Don Langford – March 27 – Birthday

Skylar Page – March 27 - Birthday

Tina Hassell – March 23 - Birthday

  HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU 

A Little Laughter Helps Us All     Johnny’s mother looked out the window and noticed him “playing church” with their cat.  He had the cat sitting quietly  and he was preaching to it.  She smiled and went about her work.  A while later she heard loud meowing and hissing and ran back to the open window to see Johnny baptizing the cat in a tub of water.  She called out, “Johnny, stop that!   The cat is afraid of water.” Johnny looked up at her and said, “He should have thought about that before he joined my church.
LET EVERYTHING THAT HAS BREATH PRAISE GOD
Excerpts from Elder W.T. Russell’s Study of the Book of Revelation
Rev. 5:11  “And I beheld, and I heard the voice of many angels round about the throne and the beasts and the elders:  and the number of them was ten thousand times ten thousand, and thousands and thousands.” (Of angels,)

Rev. 5:12  “Saying with a loud voice, Worthy is the Lamb that was slain to receive power, and riches, and wisdom, and strength, and honour, and glory, and blessing.”  Now that was going on in heaven and John, in a discouraged attitude, I am sure—all of his co-laborers, the apostles, had already been killed, and he miraculously had escaped and was exiled on Patmos and he was shown the dark scenes of the stage of the churches in Asia and he was told to write them letters and there were the imperfections of the churches and imperfections of men.  But here, I’m sure John was very much encouraged when he looked into heaven and saw that we were not left alone.  And I like to think about that tonight.  Sometimes we have reached the place in life to think that the cause is just about to fade away.  It’s going down, going down,  and if we just looked at earth and mortal man, it certainly would soon fade away.  But here John is seeing and given the view of agencies that God has in heaven, besides the agencies that He has on earth and they are in cooperation with each other. God has carried out His purpose and will continue to carry out His purpose until the end of the earth.

Rev. 5:13  “And every creature which is in heaven and on the earth, and under the earth, and such as are in the sea, and all that are in them, heard I saying, Blessing, and honour, and glory, and power, be unto him that sitteth upon the throne, and unto the Lamb for ever and ever.”  Wasn’t that a wonderful experience!  John just didn’t hear the voices of angels and men, he heard the voices of everything in the world that God had created that could make a sound, and all of them were giving an honor to Him who sat on the throne and to the Lamb, and they said “forever and ever.”  .”  And you know, David said, “Let everything that has breath praise the Lord.”  I can’t help but think of that when I hear the birds singing their songs.  And John heard that when he was on the Isle of Patmos and the honour and the glory and the praise of singing and every word that was uttered was toward Jesus Christ, the Son of God, that this book is all about the revelation of Jesus Christ.  It’s not the revelation of John.  It’s the revelation of Jesus Christ given to us by an angel unto the servant John and John is the one who wrote it down.  So, let’s not get that off of our minds or let our minds wander in any other direction than the honor and praise and the glory that is being revealed in this book.  

Rev. 5:14  “And the four beasts said, Amen.”  So may it be.  That’s the meaning of that word “Amen.”  So may it be in all times, now and hereafter.   And the four and twenty elders fell down and worshipped him that liveth for ever and ever.”  Now we told you that the four and twenty elders around the throne represented the people of the priesthood.  And before the perpetuity of the priesthood, there would have to be a perpetuity of the church that Jesus left here in the world.

At  


At a meeting of the Secret Sisters, Betty Coon shared this poem with the ladies there.  It was so good that we want to share it with you all.

KEEP ME SWEET, LORD
Lord, you know better than I know myself that I am growing older and someday will be old.  Keep me from getting talkative, particularly from the fatal habit of thinking that I must say something on every subject and on every occasion.
Release me from craving to straighten out everybody’s affairs.  Make me thoughtful, but not moody; helpful, but not bossy.  With my vast store of wisdom it seems a pity not to use it all, but you know, Lord that I want a few friends at the end.

Keep my mind from the recital of endless details –give me wings

to get to the point.

I ask for grace enough to listen to the tales of others’ pains.

Seal my lips on my own aches and pains – they are increasing,

and my love of rehearsing them is becoming sweeter as the years go by.

Help me to endure them with patience.

I dare not ask for improved memory, but for a growing humility

and a lessening cocksureness when my memory seems to

clash with the memories of others.  

Teach me the glorious lesson that occasionally it is possible that

I may be mistaken.

Keep me reasonably sweet.  I do not want to be a saint –

some of them are so hard to live with—but a sour old

woman (or man) is one of the crowning works of the devil.

Give me the ability to see good things in unexpected places,

and talents in unexpected people.  And give me, O

Lord, the grace to tell them.

.....this prayer was written anonymously in the

seventeenth century.


Bulletin Committee:                                                                                                      Joyce Callis 352-3070JoyceCallis38@Comcast.net                                                                                                  Betty Coon- 773-5250  epcn@aol.com                                                                         Susan Coon– 773-5250                                                                                                     Jean Langford-758-7431 Langford @tds.net                                                                    Lisa Parker-274-2783 Lisa274@gmail.com         







